

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

OWN COUNCIL

Chairman Kevin J. Dombrowski

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 FAX (860) 464-1485 E-Mail Address; council@ledyardet.org

July 31, 2023

Mr. J.A.(Tony) Capon, Chairman Planning & Zoning Commission 37 Silas Dean Road Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mr. Capon:

Members of the Planning & Zoning Commission are due for re-appointment as listed below. The Administration Committee of the Town Council would like your recommendations.

Please complete the shaded areas of each Commission members block and kindly return to the Town Council Office.

Planning & Zoning Commission

Training & Zoning Commission					3 Year Term
Member's Name	Party Affiliation	Term Expiration	Commission Recommendation	Town Committee Endorsement	Attendance
Mr. Gary St. Vil 2 Thompson Street Ledyard, CT 06339	D	10/31/2023	Y	Y N	{X}Excellent { } Good { } Fair { } Poor
Mr. Paul Whitescarver 6 Stoddards View Gales Ferry, CT 06335	R	12/31/2023	Ŷ	Y N	{X}Excellent { } Good { } Fair { } Poor
Mr. Thomas Baudro (Alternate Member 135 Whalehead Road Gales Ferry, CT 06335	R	10/31/2023	N/A	ΥN	{X}Excellent { } Good { } Fair { } Poor
Ms. Jessica Cobb (Alternate Member) 7 Whippoorwill Drive Gales Ferry, CT 06335	D	12/31/2023	Y	Y N	{X}Excellent { } Good { } Fair { } Poor

Committee Comments:

At my request Mr. Baudro agreed last year to stay on the commission for an additional year to help our newer members get up to speed. He will decline reappointment. I support the reappointments of Mr. St. Vil, Mr. Whitescarver, and Ms. Cobb.

Tony Capon Chairman, PZC

Your assistance is greatly appreciated. Thank you for your attention regarding of the state of t

Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

Sincerely,

Roxanne Maher

From:

Capon, J Anthony <tcapon@pitt.edu>

Sent:

Monday, July 31, 2023 3:39 PM

To:

Roxanne Maher

Cc:

Juliet Hodge; Makenna Perry

Subject:

Re: Request Reappointment Endorsement Planning & Zoning Commission

Attachments:

APPT-ENORS-P&Z-2023-07-31.pdf

Hi Roxanne,

Here you go. Tom Baudro is hanging it up after 16 years. That will leave me with two vacancies, at least one of which must be filled by an R/U.

By the way, see if you can get the system to get rid of the "J.A." and list me as just plain "Tony."

Tony

From: Roxanne Maher <council@ledyardct.org>

Sent: Monday, July 31, 2023 3:13 PM
To: Capon, J Anthony <tcapon@pitt.edu>

Cc: Juliet Hodge <planner@ledyardct.org>; Makenna Perry <land.use.asst@ledyardct.org>; Roxanne Maher

<council@ledyardct.org>

Subject: Request Reappointment Endorsement Planning & Zoning Commission

Good Afternoon Chairman Capon:

Please find attach a request for the Planning & Zoning Commission's recommendation regarding the reappointment of members to the Commission.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you, Roxanne